John has great speed, and Tom’s height makes him
a natural at the center position.

Meanwhile, we are having much fun in co-rec
volleyball, with two teams with Delta Zeta and
AOPi. Just before Christmas, Phi Kappa teamed
up with Presby House to give a party for under-
priviledged children. It was a wonderful expen-
ence for us and I think the Crows had as much fun
as the kids did. Brother Rick Slater did a terrific
job as Santa Claus, We plan to make this party a
regular event at Christmas from now on.

Well, that is it from Phi Kappa; we hope that
all the Crows did well on finals and are ready for

spring semester. Good luck!
Brian Branp



